
SCPS MIDDLE SCHOOL PTF MINUTES 

APRIL 12, 2016 

 

Attendees:  Don Adams, Janet Pigott, Carmen DeYoung, Allyson Faircloth, Donna 
Jepson, Stacy Pietrocini, Michele Clayton, Theresa Portzer and Kelly Adams. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 8:35 am and the opening prayer was led by Don 
Adams. 
 
Mr. Adams asked everyone to review the March 8th minutes.  There was a motion 
to approve the minutes by Donna Jepson and seconded by Theresa Portzer. 
 
Next on the agenda was the treasurer’s report which was generated by the 
Business Office.  Donna Jepson brought up a discussion in regards to spending 
some of the monies earned this year.  It was decided to reserve $2000 for the 
purchase of more Chrome Books for the middle school and give $150 towards the 
Doyle Kelley fund.  A motion to approve these was made by Donna Jepson and 
seconded by Theresa Portzer.  A motion to approve the treasurer’s report was 
made by Theresa Portzer and seconded by Linda Roberts. 
 
Next on the agenda was the nominations for next year’s officers.  President, Don 
Adams will stay on as President, Treasurer will be Sue Nichols and Carmen 
DeYoung.  Lisa Pinyan will take over as Secretary.  Vice President will be Traci 
Mertz.  A motion to approve next year’s officers was made by Linda Roberts and 
seconded by Theresa Portzer. 
 
Administrative updates was next on the agenda.  Dr. Roberts let everyone know 
of what was going on for the rest of April and May.  It was mentioned that Super 
Saturday, April 23rd, was coming up and the PTF could make some money if we 
had the Used Uniform at Super Saturday.  Don Adams said he could get the 
uniforms over for Saturday.  Dr. Roberts said she would ask Student Government 
and Beta Club to help sale the items.   
 
Theresa Portzer spoke about the upcoming dance (April 22nd).  She mentioned 
that the DJ for the dance will need to be paid the balance ($400).  At the dance, 
the students are encouraged to bring sunscreen to donate to the Fresh Air Home 



at Tybee.  She would also provide all the snacks and then turn in a reimbursement 
form.  Carmen DeYoung spoke about the 8th grade T-shirts.  The designs for them 
have come in and she would get them out so teachers could vote on them.   
 
Don Adams mentioned that need to get a list of the teachers’ wish list.  He also 
mentioned that the Teacher appreciation luncheon in March went well.  The 
teachers enjoyed it.   
 
Next PTF meeting will take place on May 10th.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 
am. 


